As many patients will know she had
not been well for some time. We
also wish Dr Chapman well and
sincerely hope that her health
improves.

Nurse Lovegrove Off to
Pastures New

Our Practice Nurse, Emma
Lovegrove, will be leaving at the end
of July to take up an opportunity
abroad. Emma has been with the
practice for over two years and in
that time has become very popular
with both the team and patients
alike. We are currently recruiting for
a new nurse to replace Emma.

Bubbenhall
100 Club

Are you a member of
the Bubbenhall 100
Club yet?

If not you have missed the
opportunity for your name to be
included in the following lucky
winners of the draw for the last three
months.

April

1#..Judith Chettle (27) .......... £30.00
2r.,.Gill Glover (69) .....cccocevve. £20.00
3"..Pete Hodgson (156)........£15.00
4™ Barry Tipper (134) ........... £10.00
May

1¢..Anne Trentham (11)......... £30.00
2. John Hirons (1)...ccccveneee. £20.00
3"..Rose Cragg (22).....c.cuuv.e. £15.00
4% Jeff Veasey (18).....cccevuee. £10.00
June

1¢..Judith Chettle (27) .......... £30.00
2 _Alan Keith (47).....cccceeue... £20.00
3“..Margaret Robinson (5) ....£15.00
4™ _Barry Tipper (134) ........... £10.00

Available numbers are:

10, 30, 97, 104, 117, 120 and 171
and could win over £200.00 before
the end of the year.

Special Losers Lottery in
September

Unfortunately there are some people
who have never won since the 100
Club started many, many years ago -
these poor souls include Don Thomas
- so to try and put the record straight
we are holding two draws at the end of
September which will both attract the
usual prize money. One will be the
normal Monthly Draw and the other
will be a Losers Draw which will
include only those numbers which
have never won in the last six years.

Where does the 100 Club
members money go?

This year your Bubbenhall 100 Club
will donate nearly £3,000.00 to help

fewslietier

finish the village hall verandah and
contribute funds to provide lighting of
the verandah and car park areas.

About half of your membership fee
funds the repairs, maintenance and
modernisation of our village hall
Believe it or not - the other half is
distributed as prize money every
month at our prize draw. We do the
draw in one of the pubs on the last
Friday of each month. You are
welcome to join us for a meal and a
great night out. Thanks for your
valuable contributions. If you are not a
member yet and would like to support
this village and its amenities please
give me a call on 024 7630 6894.

Thank you
' Michael Wareham

warwickshire

essential developments Itd.

Extensions & Renovations Loft Conversions Carpentry & Joinery
Kitchens Supplied & Fiited Exhibifions & Shopfitting

Tel: 01926 888614
Jason Parkes: 07748 590593 - Lee Penton: 07967 107290
Tel: 024 7630 6890

Email: enquiries@essentialdevelopments.co.uk
www.essentialdevelopmenis.co.uk

R.W. CARTWRIGHT

Interior & Exterior Decorator
Qualified Experienced Tradesman

20 Willow Brook Road
Wolston

Coventry CV8 3JT
Tel: 024 7654 3057

Bubbenhall Friendly Club

The Bubbenhall Friendly Club
continued the spring session with
our favourite theme — food. We had
a soup and sandwich lunch at the
village hall which was enjoyed by all.

The first meeting in March saw the
members of the club going to a
Coventry library where the librarian
gave the visitors a tour and a talk on
how the library works. We ended the

Newslette

great success helping us to rais
the Newsletter. Our next fund r
Christmas Fayre !

The committee appreciate the

.....

spring session with our Easter lunch
which was held at a local pub. We
all enjoyed a roast dinner, complete
with all the trimmings and some
even had room for a pudding.

We started back after Easter with a
social at the village hall. This gave the
members the chance to catch up on
any news over the holidays. In April -
we had a visit to Blooms Nursery.
Some members stocked up on any
plants they wanted, hoping that we
would have a good summer to enjoy
them. The final meeting in April was
held in the village hall and Ruth Green
brought along two dolls houses she
had made. We were all fascinated to
see the tiny, intricate houses,
complete with furniture, electric
lighting and equipment for the kitchen
— even a market fruit and vegetable
stall with tiny apples, lettuces, etc.

In May we visited Hill Close Gardens
in Warwick. We were given a tour of
the gardens and a most interesting
talk on how the gardens had been
rescued and restored. The individual
Victorian gardens were originally
owned by the residents of houses in
Warwick, who did not have sizeable
gardens of their own. They would
take their families and spend the day
working or playing in their garden,

A Hill Close Gardens in Warwick

Continued on Page 2 >
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even having tea, eic in beautiful
Victorian summer houses. We
finished the tour with tea in the café
and the chance to buy some of the
plants we had seen in the gardens.

The first meeting in June was the
summer outing, which this year was to
the new National Memorial Arboretum
at Alrewas, calling in to Litchfield on
the way back. It was a lovely day and
enjoyed by all. The second meeting in
June took us back to our favourite
pastime - eating. We had our
strawberry tea in Beryl's beautiful
garden. The sun shone and we all
tucked into strawberries and cream
and scones. We should like to thank
Beryl for hosting the event and for
Chris Dunn for making the scones.

The next meeting is for our annual
summer picnic, which we hope will be
held on the village green in lovely
sunshine —if not, in the village hall. We
finish the summer session with a
social, where members have been
asked to bring along ‘a memory’ to
discuss. Events organised after the
summer break include a bowling
afternoon and tea at a local pub, social
and talks in the vilage hall, a
Christmas shopping expedition and
our Christmas lunch.

The Friendly Club meets every two
weeks on a Monday from 2pm to 4pm
(except for lunch events). We try to
organise an outing or two in each
season and have speakers and socials
in the Village Hall. If you would like to
join us, please come along and you
will be made very welcome.

This club is for you - if you are over 50
and have a couple of hours free on a
Monday afternoon, please come and
see us. The meetings only cost £2,
which includes a cup of tea and
biscuit. (Unfortunately, we do have to
put an extra cost on the outings and
some of the food events). Just contact
one of the committee members for
details of the next meeting

Chris Dunn............... 024 7630 2481
Bty EOBK ocu i) 024 7630 6246
Chris Morgan...........024 7630 6131

Dawn Eady............... 024 7630 3957

Bubbenhall Rambling

Association

BRA continues to
flourish with an
average of twelve
walkers to weekday
walks and twenty
to weekend walks.
We ramble on the
second Saturday
(or Sunday) of the
month - depending
on which day suits
the regulars best -
and the fourth
Monday. Walks are normally in the
region of four to five miles - although
we did do a six miler recently (sorry
to Baz and Anne who were with us
for the first time!). We always start
from a pub and end there with lunch.
Itis a very sociable morning - a great
way of catching up with the village
gossip and getting your exercise.
Members take it in turns to organise
walks which seems to provide us
with a good variety of types and
destinations.

The photograph shows the ramblers
when they came across the Air
ambulance which was called to pick
up a walker from another group who

Always up
for a bit excitement they clustered
round to have their photos taken by
lan Henderson. - many thanks for
this lan. '

had injured her ankle.

At the moment we seem to have
more ramblers from outside the
village than from within it - so if you
would like to redress this balance
we would love to see you. Just
email sue.wareham@virgin.net and
we will contact you with details of
the next walk.

Look forward to seeing you

Sue Wareham

ZS have managed to enjoy
od weather during this term
“to get outside on the
nt pfayad outdoor games and
Alice Macaluch.

us for our last meeting of this term
bears picnic after the girls have
50 found time to complete
tha 21 Birthday celebrations of

planning to join Rainbows,
Ryton Pools Country Park for a

Is aged 5 — 7 years. If you would
aughter’'s name on our waiting list

argaret Robinson: 024 7630 5931
~ or Dawn Hands: 024 7630 6073
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It's very weasy, just go to
"hitp://www.bubbenhall.net" click
on fundraising and then click on
Buy@. Every time you buy something
a small percentage will be added to
the village hall improvements fund.

Finally...

The bad news is we're not going
away. The Village Hall
Improvements Committee are still
planning to be active providing
funds for other much needed items
for the village hall including outdoor
security lighting and several other
items in need of replacing.

With this in mind we would like to
ask for your support at our next
couple of fundraising events. On
Saturday 13" September we will
have a boot at the Fruit, Flower and
Vegetable Show and Car Boot Sale.
Any items of saleable goods would
be much appreciated. ltems can be
delivered to Craig Greenway at 6,
Home Close nearer the time.

Septembar
13" Fruit, Flower and Vegetable
Show and Car Boot
~ Village Hall

Your Diar

October
4" Evenings entertainmentb""' o

- Dates for

Milwaukee Gold
In aid of Village Hall RS
Verandah F"und Village H: a!f

News from Clarendon
Lodge Surgery

Drs Wilmot & Chapman
Retire

After 33 years service to Clarendon
Lodge and the NHS, Dr Wilmot
retires on 30" June. We will all be
sad to see him go. He has made a
massive contribution to the team
and the local community and we
wish him well. We are pleased to
announce that the practice has

appointed a new partner who will be
looking after Dr Wilmot's patient list.
Dr Tom Harper underwent some of
his training at the practice and we
are glad that he was able to come
back to us as a full-time partner.

Dr Green will be taking over the role
of Senior Partner from 1= July 2008.

Unfortunately ill health necessitated
the retirement of Dr Chapman.

e Traditional Acupuncture

* CranioSacral Therapy
e Japanese Face Massage

e Hopi Ear Candles
* Reiki Healing

Sally Lissaman, Lic.Ac., M.B.Ac.C.
Ludgates View, Lower End, Bubbenhall, CV8 3BW
024 7630 2259/07961 533799

» Facial Rejuvenation with Acupuncture
(Non-Surgical Face Lift)

* Tibetan Acupressure Head Massage

» Tuina (Japanese Massage)

For further information about any
of the above, or to discuss any treatment
please contact me or visit my website:

info@lissaman.co.uk

'Qualified
all domestic and
ial installations
and repairs

.__,se, Bubbenholl
‘Coventry CV8 3BX

Tel: 024 7630 3094
Mob: 07748 444378
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We had a very successful evening
raising lots of money and those
who attended also enjoyed the
entertainment of Trevor Curtis the
illusionist. Also a special thank you
to the following companies who
provided goods for the auction.

Martanne Hairdressing Salon,
Spa Naturel, Mercure Brandon Hall
Hotel and Spa, Bubbenhall Bridge
Equestrian Centre, Blink Photography
Leamington Spa, Elaine’s Laundry
Services, Heidi Ball, The Malt
Shovel, Sally Lissaman, Coventry
City Football Club, Ruth Green, Ryton
Pools Cafe, Mary Long, The Three
Horseshoes Inn, Tracey Cleaver,
Sports Connexion, Land Rover and
Jaguar Cars, Sue Wareham,
Cumberland Meat Packers and
Esporta.

Ladies Fashion Show

The ladies fashion show held in the
village hall on the evening of
Tuesday 13" May was a great
success. All who attended enjoyed

bbenhall

a fashion show whilst sipping wine
and afterwards were able to try on
and buy the clothes. Very many
thanks to all those ladies who were
our models on the evening — you did
really well.

A The ladies fashion show held in the village hall

An Evening’s _
Entertainment by

Milwaukee Gold
Saturday 4" October

Tickets cost £12.50 which includes
a cooked supper. Why not come

Newsletter

along and have a
dance or just enjoy
good company
while listening to
the music.

Tickets &
available from B

Margaret
Robinson,
Judith Chettle or
Craig Greenway

Don’t forget =
Bubbenhall.net

So far the Village Hall has received
£41.00 from Buy@. There are new
companies joining the scheme all
prepared to give a small percentage
to the Village Hall. The latest
companies are Carphone
Warehouse, Mothercare, Teleflorist,
Next, B&Q, lkea, Pizza Hut, Premier
Inn, Ticketmaster and Asda.

Why not have a look ?

Dave Harris
Painter & Decorator

Top Quality Work
Friendly, Reliable Service
Free Estimates
OAP Discounts

BUBBENHALL VILLAGE HALL

Interested in a venue for your party, reception,
dance, meeting etc?

¢ Capacity up to 100 persons
¢ Well equipped kitchen

¢ Large car park

¢ Disabled facilities

For further details and availability, please

Telephone: 02476 393919
07877 631577

E-Mail: daveharrisdecor8@aol.com

NO JOB TOO SMALL!

telephone our Bookings Secretary:

Mrs Beverly Goddard
B 0247630 2354

wuouennael’l

Bubbenhall Parish

Council

Chairman’s Report

Personnel

At the AGM in May 2007 the Parish
Council had one vacancy. Mark
Heeney was co-opted at the
meeting to replace Clir lan Thomas.
Cllr Heeney subsequently moved
from the village. Following the
normal procedure for giving public
notice of the vacancy Clir Peter
Hennessy was co-opted to the
Council at its January meeting. | am
therefore pleased to report that at
this Annual Parish Assembly we
have a full council. During the year
Clirs Shattock and Nwachkwu and
the Clerk have attended training
courses.

Planning

The Parish Council considered
seven planning applications relating
to village properties in the course of
the year, a smaller number than
usual. All were approved by the
Parish Council and all applications
were granted by Warwick District
Council.

Landfill Site, Weston
Lane, Bubbenhall

The most urgent planning issues
this year, as last, were applications
made by the Waste Recycling
Group. Following the rejection by
Warwickshire County Council of an
application to reopen parts of the
completed landfill site and raise the
final profile by a further 6 metres in
July 2006 WRG submitted a revised
planning application. The Parish
Council strongly objected to the
new application, which was passed
by WCC, and also to the fact that
we were not informed formally that
the application would come before
the Regulatory Committee of the
County Council in August 2007.

The Liaison Committee, which
consists of representatives of
Bubbenhall and Weston under
Wetherley Parish Councils, WCC,
WRG, Smith’s Concrete, and the
Environmental Agency, has held
four meetings this year. At the most
recent meeting it was revealed that,
contrary to our understanding, there
was no specific end date for landfill
operations at the site in the 2007
planning consent. The Parish
Council has made enquiries of the
County Council, and regards their
response as unsatisfactory. Weston
under Wetherley Parish Council has
been kept informed of our position.

Coventry Airport

The other major planning issue is
Coventry Airport, and related
developments including the Tollbar
roundabout.

John Border represents the Parish
Council on the airport consultative
committee and co-ordinates the
Parish Council’'s responses to
planning applications. Following
the Secretary of State’s upholding
of the decision to refuse planning
permission for a permanent
terminal, expansion of the runway,
and extended car parking, there
have been fewer urgent matters for
consideration this year. One current
issue, however, is the proposed
erection of flashing lights on
Bubbenhall Road, to which the
Parish Council is opposed.

News|
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Village Spout Project

The Village Spout Sub-Committee
under the chairmanship of Tony
Sproul has raised over £35,000 for
the project, winning grants from the
Veolia Environmental Trust, the
National Lottery, WDC’s Rural
Initiatives Fund, and a large
donation from Smith’s Concrete. It
has also made an application to
WREN. A ‘stopping up’ order on the
track which runs across the site is in
progress. The work on the spout
itself is nearing completion, the bus
shelter is finished, and landscaping
is under way.

Policing and
Neighbourhood Watch

There have been a number of
incidents of car theft, burglary, and
damage to property in the village. PC
Mike Everall, our Community Beat
Officer, has attended Parish Council
meetings to provide briefings when
possible, and has otherwise briefed
Neighbourhood Watch chair Gill
Green. The Parish Council has been
in contact with the Dog Warden at
WDC on several matters relating to
the recreation ground.

Highway Matters

Highway matters considered by the
council in the past twelve months
have been the speed of traffic on the
A445, the non-functioning of the
flashing lights, the speed limit on Pit
Hill, and the growth of hedges and
overhanging trees on Stoneleigh
Road. Thanks to effective advocacy
by Clir Doody a speed limit of 50 mph
is to be imposed on the A445 through
the village, and new interactive
warning lights are to be installed by
Warwickshire County Council. The
WCC highways department has been
consulted on the impact of
overhanging trees and hedges on
Stoneleigh Road, and is keeping the
matter under review. The Highways
Department has also been consulted
on flooding in Watery Lane, Stoneleigh
Road and Paget’s Lane.

Continued an Page 4 >



Recreation Ground

The Parish Council has secured the
part-time services of Chris Goddard,
a resident of the village, for
maintenance of the playground
equipment, the tennis court area, and
other general repairs. The Council has
commissioned Turfdry to undertake
extensive drainage operations on the
playing field near the village hall.
Applications for financial assistance
are being made to WDC’s Rural
Initiatives Fund and to WREN.

Finances

The Parish Council’s accounts are in
good order and the bank balance

healthy. Our major annual

expenditure is on the maintenance
of the recreation ground and the
children’s play area. This year the
Parish Council has made a
substantial donation to the Spout
project. It makes annual donations
to St. Giles Church, the Bubbenhall
newsletter, and to the Kenilworth
Footpath Preservation Group, the
last for assistance rendered to our
footpaths officer, lan Henderson.

Bus Services

Following reports from several
residents the Parish Council is

Bubbenhall

petitioning Warwick District Council
to provide a more satisfactory bus
service to and from Kenilworth.

Best Kept Village
Competition

Bubbenhall was a District Winner in
the Warwickshire Best Kept Village
Competition 2007.

Conclusion

| would like to thank members of the
Parish Council for all their hard work
for the Council in what has been
another busy year. In particular |
would like to thank our clerk for her
excellent support in all our activities.
As ever, we thank our three District
and County councillors for their help
and advice and for their attendance
at our meetings.

Joanne Shattock,
Chair - Bubbenhall Parish Council
20 May 2008
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bious prize of set
-hunt next year h:

Sean Duffy will also be returning next
season after missing the back end of
the 2007/08 campaign due becoming a
dad, congratulations to him and Nadia,
while it is hoped long time club member
Danny Kingham will be around for the
whole of next season after he made his
annual end of year return to the team |

Thanks once again for the continued
support, but we would always like a few
more people to cheers us on from the
sidelines on a Sunday moming !

Thanks to our sponsors also, the Three
Horse Shoes Inn, for their continued
support and the much appreciated post
match food.

One further note, can people please
avoid hanging on the cross bars of the
goals at all times. There have been a
number of incidents of this season and
they are very expensive to replace. We
do know the people who have been
involved on at least one occasion and if
it occurs again a contribution to the
replacement of the goals will be sought.

bbenhall
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Village Hall Verandah

Appeal

After a very successful year of
fundraising towards phase 2 of the
village hall verandah, we are now
pleased to inform you that the work
is due to start in the autumn.

We would like to thank everyone
who has helped and supported us in
any way during the last twelve
months; whether it was by donating
money for planks and spindles,
buying calendars or providing
goods for the car boot or auction
evening. Thank you also to Peter
Hennessey, for his skills on eBay
and to Mark and Michelle Waldron
who work so hard producing the
Bubbenhall Calendars that we all
look forward to receiving. Last but
not least thank you to everyone who
came along and supported us at our
fundraising events.

Auction Night &
Magical Evening

Thank you to David Johnson our
auctioneer on the evening.

Continued on Page 18 >

NKT Electrical

Domestic Electrical Installations

P Electric Showers

& New light fittings

¥ Domestic Rewiring

¥ Additional sockets

& New consumer units

& External sockets & lights

NICEIC Domestic Installer.
All work tested and certified in
accordance with BS 7671 & Part P of the
Building Regulations.

Besnoke Kitchen Solutiens

198 is pleased to atmounce o naw range of kitchens that

. L are good quality at reasonable prices:
NICEIC insurance backed warranty on all » 25 stytes including modern and traditional
major works « Standard and Granite worktops
» Full computer design service
NKY Electrical o Appliances supplied if required
mheg » Full fitting services including removal of old units
[ RS W e S

References available on request

1!
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were vastly depleted and had to call
in a number of ringers.

Veteran defender George Upton
answered the call to come into the
back line for the last game and did
well, while Michael Dodds — known
as Liam Flowers for one day only for
registration purposes — also came
on at the break and scored a smart
half volley. After Dodds’ goal Pete
Squires thought he had levelled
matters at 2-2, only for his 25 yard
volley into the top corner to be
harshly ruled out for handball !

On a hot morning in the village three
late goals did however give the
scoreline a one-sided look to it.
Substitute Neil Woodfield had
produced a goal from the tightest of
angles a few days earlier to salvage
a 1-1 draw against Leek Wootton.
An unfortunate Gareth Hughes own
goal had given the home side -
vastly change from the two sides’
encounter earlier in the season —the
lead in the first half.

Centre backs Blake Thomas and Liam
Flowers did well in unaccustomed
roles, while stand-in keeper Adam
Parker pulled off a few fine saves.

If one result was to blame for
promotion being missed it would
however be the match against Sky
Blue Cricketers at Newbold Comyn.

A worse for wear looking away side,
out on the town the night before, put in
probably their worst performance of
the season and needed a late lan
Ward goal to level the scores at 4-4.

Bubbenhall did have one late chance
to nick all three points but the usual
cool as a cucumber Danny Dodds just

as club top scorer, with Blake
Thomas not too far behind. So after
a season which offered great
promise and an unbeaten run of
about ten games at one stage, the
campaign ended on a sour note.
Having been back to back finalists in
the Division Three Cup defeat at the
first round stage last season was
also a low point, especially having
led eventual league champions
LLeam Spartans 2-0 before going on
to lose 3-2.

A few new signings have been added
to the squad ahead of the 2008/09
season, including versatile Stuart
Levis from Spartans, as Bubbenhall
look to mount a serious title challenge.

10 REASONS TO BOO!
WITH CARRICK TRAVEL

Marbella to Mauritius
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PLAY YOIQDCK:.IDS RIGHT
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Now available
 Sundays from 6.00 pm
" All day Monday - Friday

3 &mmzm mr)&ed? mm anid aﬁoy thein for £10.
B not

m‘”‘ ¢4

ARRICK. CHOICE

CURRY NIGHT
Every Wednesz!ﬁy from 6.00 pm_
CURRY & DRINK for only £6.99
.AHMW&EWWPMW Mrlebmd
 Drinks jncluded in

Boitle of Cobra, Pint of Carling, Pint of}?mhmgtan
173wl glass af house wine or Standard glass rﬁ':oﬁe

01926 E_ 5843 01926 .31 wis ‘Choose ﬁ;g&gﬁfufﬁﬁﬁ%m and
A Monck et o " a hottle of house wine for only £20
(‘32 789 414040 52#76 502650
: . —
163 ey Fond FRIZSE JULY
KARAOKE NIGHT with INNSOUND |
,g‘ £ _S! FRI22™ AUGUST
T IR TR 10.06 pm ‘til late
KARAGKE NIGHT with !NNSOUND

Bubbenhall

News?et‘tef

Bubbenhall Village Hall

Chairman’s Annual Report 2007 - 2008

Activity levels in the village hall have
continued at an impressive level
with very few really quiet days and
few significant problems. External
usage and bookings have also been
buoyed up by our impressive new
web site that also provides easy
links to a wide range of other
Bubbenhall activities (take a look on
www.bubbenhall.info/hall).

A moment spent perusing this site
will show what a truly vibrant
community we enjoy in Bubbenhall.
¥ The Bubbenhall Website home page

The wide variety of groups catering
for many interests and all age
groups have continued to operate
from the hall (Guides and Brownies,
the Toddlers, the Football Clubs, the
Rainbows, the Friendly Club and
Sarah Cooke Dance School). The
weekly surgeries provided in the
Hall by the Clarendon Medical
Practice have continued at the one
per week level announced last year.
The same is true of the one-day a
week Post Office service managed
by Gill Green.

The year has been highlighted by
the intensified efforts of the
Verandah/Improvements Committee
to raise the funds necessary to
complete the work begun in 2007.
At the time of writing the additional
sums raised from the local efforts
this year alone had topped

£7,000.00 a truly remarkable effort
based on huge amounts of work
spanning the delivery of Christmas
cards by Margaret Robinson and
Gill Prudhoe, to the much enjoyed
Ladies Indulgence Evening and
Auction Evening in March and April
respectively.

Encouraged by this remarkable
local effort, in February of this year,
your Committee decided to submit
a further grant application to Waste
Recycling Environmental Ltd (better
known as WREN) to match these
self-generated funds with external
monies. We heard in mid-June
that that application had been
successful. The village hall had
been granted a further significant
sum (exact amount still to be
confirmed). This will enable the
Committee to give the green light to
the completion of this project.

Preliminary indications suggest that
each £1.00 that we have raised by
self-help efforts will have enabled us

Continued on Page 6 >

OFFERING

Gold Hygiene
Standard Award

STORE

POST OFFICE

Contact

BAGINTON VILLAGE STORE
& POST OFFICE

NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES (& Delivery)
HOT FOOD & DRINK, LOTTERY, DRY CLEANING,
OFF-LICENCE, PHOTO COPY/FAX SERVICE.
Gas/Elec, Mobile Top up’s
OPEN 06.30 to 18.30 Week Days
SAT 06.30 to 18.30, SUN 06.30 to 13.30

OPEN 09.00 to 17.30 Week Days
SATURDAY 09.00 to 13.00

OFFERING BUREAU de CHANGE, CASH POINT,
HOME PHONE, BILL PAYING, COUNCIL TAX
PASSPORT CHECKING, etc.

Shop: 024 7630 4961 - Shop: 024 7630 3456
sales@baginton-store.co.uk

Starts

9.30/ -

Wednesday
111,302
1 weeks - £-

Warwickshire College at
Bubbenhall Village Hall

Computing for Beginners

» Warwickshire
COLLEGE




to raise an additional £2.00 from the
external sources such as WREN.
The Management Committee
extends it sincere thanks to all the
people in the village who have
contributed their time and funds
to help us to sustain the ongoing
improvements and general
condition of the hall.

The Committee will shortly finalise
plans for other improvements that
should be possible given the funds
now available to us.

We hope that these will include the
installation of an improved and
more energy efficient/lower-cost
heating system; a security lighting
system for the exterior of the hall to
provide a safer environment for
‘entering and leaving the hall in the
dark winter evenings; some further
interior decoration to complement
the work that was possible last year;
and possibly some refurbishment of

the tarmac surface on the main
car park. This was laid down on a
volunteer basis when the hall was
first built way back in 1986 and is
clearly in need of some upgrade.

The Summer Fete held in June 2008
once again faced the threat of rain
but eventually enjoyed some good
weather to provide everyone who
attended with a glorious day out.

Thanks are once more due to the
numerous volunteers led by Don
Thomas and his Commitiee that
once again managed to improve
even on their superb efforts of
earlier years. | repeat this year as in
previous years that the work of the
village hall relies almost entirely on
voluntary support — we employ
only a part-time caretaker/cleaner. |
again want to thank Beverley
Goddard for all her hard work during
the year. My thanks are also due to
Vicky Fletcher our extremely

efficient Secretary, to Bob Cragg
our tireless Treasurer and to all the
other members of the Management
Committee and the various sub-
committees — especially Margaret

Robinson and the Veranda
Committee - for their commitment
and support.

Graham Johnson has once again
provided a great deal of work
beyond that for which he is formally
contracted. He knows much better
than any one that with the intensive
use that the hall thankfully gets, its
general upkeep is an ongoing and
onerous task.

| repeat again - we would not have
such a thriving village community
without the generous and entirely
voluntary efforts of these and
various other supporters of
particular projects and initiatives.

Alan Roe

FOOD SERVED

Home cooked food,
Jine beers & wines, and
the beautzful countryszde

‘Monday to Sunday 12 noon - 11pm

Mondayto Saturday 12 noon - 2pm, 6pm - -9pm
: Sunday 12n00n - 3.30pm

'NO FOOD SERVED SUNDAY EVENING

j

- To avoid
aisappointment |
! we strongly
; reco‘mme”d
p re-booking

The Malt Shovel

Lowcr End, Bubbenhall, Coventry CV8 3BW
Telephone 024 7630 1141

Bubbenhall leer

Group

As is usual at this time of the year,
the first thing | would like to do is to
say thank you to those mums who
provided jars for our stall at the
Bubbenhall Fete and Fun Day. Also a
very big thank you to the few mums
who helped set up and run the stall -
your help is very much appreciated.
The money raised is a very much
needed source of income for the
group which means that we don’t
need to raise our fees and still
provide the toys and craft equipment
for the children.

Before we finish for summer we will
be holding our annual summer party
where hopefully, weather permitting,

the children will be able to picnic

outside and have fun on the bouncy
castle. After the summer break we
shall meet again on Thursday

4" September and we shall be

of fun playing and d@ing crafts

preparing for the next ftmd ralsing
event of the photography

with Judy I—fart!a_nd -
watch the notice boards for further
details. We shall also be having | t&

eventually leading up to our next
fund raising at the Christmas Fayre
and our annual Christmas party |

We always welcome new members.
We_ meet on a Thursday morning

{term time _Gnly},_ _lt_ __.|s__ -_n_o__t onl_y
a morning entertainment for
pre-school aged children (0 - 5
years) but also great for mums (and
dads or nans or granddads) to have
a coffee and a chat.

For further information please call Lori
on 024 7630 5355 or just come along
and see what we are all about.

. Bubbenhall
Football
Club

A disappointing end to the season
cost Bubbenhall FC promotion to
Division Two of the Leamington &
District Sunday League.

The squad paid the price for
tinkering with the team a little too
much as they missed out on making
the step up by just two points.

The club has only just learnt four
teams won promotion to make up
the numbers in Division One, with
Bubbenhall finishing fifth.

A 5-1 defeat in the final game
against eventual fourth place
finishers Westlea Wanderers did not
help matters, although Bubbenhall

Continued on Page 16 =

PETER SHEEN

CHARTERED
ARCHITECT

domestic, industrial
and conservation work
undertaken

peter@sheeny.demon.co.uk
Tel: 024 7630 6339
Mobile: 07724 591203

19 Home Close, Bubbenhall, Coventry, CV8 3JD

Three Horseshoes Inn

with accommodation

T i

P O yé?:‘;

&:"'.A

=]

Richard, Bridget and Thomas would like to extend a warm and hearty welcome to all
theirs customers old and new and look forward to providing excellent service and
hospitality, guaranteeing value for money, second Lo none,
Traditional home cooked food available

Monday - Saturday: food seved 12,00 - 2.30pm - 6.00 - 9.30pm
Sunday: Three meat carvery with all trimmings, 12.00 - 4.30pm
(Vegetables replaced every 20mins to ensure freshness)
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roast, all wearing mediaeval fancy
dress — we were Crusaders. Our
hobby horse, made during Guide
meetings, won first prize and we
were close seconds for both our
banner and our fancy dress.
Thanks are due to Margaret
Robinson for organising our food.

Sarah Cooke School
of Dance

Thank you to all the children for working so hard
and making the two dance displays at Provost
Williams School and at the Bubbenhall Fete and

Soon after the camp we were

11,759.04 fund
celebrating again as Claire Moirris, p:st::geappﬁcation s
our Assistant Guider, gave birth to a Printing Calendars & Brochures
lovely baby boy — Kris. We are 17,562.53 Memogrial plague

looking forward to seeing Claire back
in the autumn when she and her
husband Rick have got used to
having a small person in their lives.
During Claire’s absence we have
been able to continue running
Guides with the support of parent
helpers. A big thank you to all those

who have helped out.
This summer sees 4 of our older 3‘422'23
Guides leaving us. Ellie Kendray, 'ni[_- 3,516.15

Louise Richards, Jess Stobbart and
Sarah Tuckey, who have been with
us since they were 10, have all been
working on their Baden-Powell
challenge which is the highest award
in Guiding. Their final element will be
completed in the summer when they
spend 2 days in London with Guides
from around the UK. We will miss
them at Guides but wish them well
as they continue in Guiding in
different roles.

Guides meet at the Village Hall on
Fridays, 7.15-9.00 p.m. It is for girls
aged 10 — 14 years and we would
love to welcome any new members.

Lesley Goodhead - 024 7630 6964

'Fun Day a great success. Also a big thank you to
all the parents and grand parents who helped to Insurance
look after the children whilst the display was in 525.00 Cleaning
: _ : il 95.00 Parish Council rent ;
progress. | really do appreciate it. 135850 1,978.50 Bmkmgsmemtaw expe
Waste dlspnsal -

We also managed to do exams as well this term |

Control

Business & Domestic Pest Control

DAVE ARC.

Pest Control Technician - R.S.H. Qualified

57 Dean Street

Coventry

Phone : 024-7672-7110
Mobile : 07791-690575

9136
427713 978054

Costs associated with WRE!‘&

Other

Total expenditure

Add adjusted balance brough

Cash Book Total

nil 7560.54

11076.68
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1st Bubbenhall B

The girls had a brilliant time at their |
Pink Fashion Show and managed to
raise £69.88 for Breast Cancer
Research. A fantastic result after all
their hard work.

Bubbenhall Village

Fete and Fun Day
Saturday 21°* June

Bubbenhall
Guides

On a lovely week-end in May the
Guides joined with 140 other Guides
from Warwickshire for our County
theme camp at Shipston on Stour.
There was a mediaeval theme to the
week-end with jousting on hobby
horses, archery, cooking on fires,
making banners and princess style
hats. Before the Saturday evening
camp-fire we had a mammoth hog

UBRENHALLZ/IN
LLAGE EVENTS

The Crowd was, as usual waiting for
the performance of the Bubbenhall
Barrows, or should | call them the
Bubbenhall branch of RADA ? Who,
once again, did not disappoint.
Their Sci-Fi drama was excellent led
by George “Obi Wan” Coles with the
threatening Craig “Darth Vader”
Greenway never far from the action.

We have had 8 new Brownies join us  time we did
this term who are now looking
forward to an enrolment party
before the summer.

We have been busy working on our
Gardeners Badge planting seeds
and potting on our salad crops.

At the end of June 16 Brownies from vouchers from Sainsbt
Bubbenhall and Marton are off on now trying to decide 1
Brownie Holiday. skipping ropes and balls w

These guys really work so hard to purchase.

y :
pmts of beer from Duncan Stbfey,
we were hopeful of a clear and fine
However, once again the day
awhed with leaden skies and

gerain.

band of helpers worked
e morning to set up the
ofting thoroughly soaked in

ss. The stalls were set up

eme this year was “Sci- Fi”
were hopeful of .a good

Also Ieading the parade was Adnan

Chettle driving his vintage car along
with Tom Stobart’s vintage Massey
Ferguson tractor driven by lan
Stobart, thanks to Tom and Norman
Busby for making sure this machine
was in iip top condition for the
event. Following were the various
floats entered by the village groups
and then all the other individual
fancy dress participants, including
the Bubbenhall Barrows, who, as
usual, entered into the spirit of the
whole thing.

With the judging of the fancy dress
over, we were entertained by the

- Atherstone Cadet Band, a group of

youngsters gaining experience
playing in front of large crowds and
who performed magnificently.

put on a show each year and they
have become an integral part of the
day.

T EmiEi

This year we will be following in the
steps of Roald Dhal and opening
Willy Wonka’s New Factory. Lots of
games and crafts have been
planned around this theme.

If you would like to conw-&sidfb us
or want to put a E
waiting list ther please 'Wa :
Beverley 0!1 02’388 81 2

OE i

Continued on Page 14 >

Additional Telephone Sockets |
Internal & External Communication
Wiring Faults

PC Repairs, Enhancements
and Configuration

Wireless Networking
Broadband Problems

CALL

Local Rate: 0845 643 2869 or
Mobile: 07940 951 741

www.thebroadbandman.co.uk

independent Mortgage Advice.
C Over 10,000 products available

We can offer mortgages tailored to meet your needs;

MORTGAGES PROTECTION PRODUCTS
First Time buyer Level Term Assurance
Remortgages Critical Hness cover

Self employed Accident, sickness,

Self certificated unemployment cover
BuyTo Let House Insurance

Shared Ownership Income protection

The oversdl cost  for compartsos I 829% APR  Actusd rove avatlable will depend on yowr
clrowmiances. Pmm a.il'ﬁ.’mpmm&m Hitratton. Rede corrpct as of 28052007,

he £ wwmwﬁ?mmtwmfﬁw
There will be a}ivep i i 1 Wt s youe slrcimstances. A iploal
Jeewould be £ 330,09

Call me t:oday for a free and confidential

YOUR HOME MAY BE REPOSSESSED IF YOU DD NOT KEEP UP REPAYMENTS ON YOUR
mﬂ

Fimanctaf s Indigan d tive af Persong] Touch
Hnm!&nm Ead which & ,mam&y the Financial Servives Authority,

Colin Aston

Financial Connections

29 Waterloo Place Phone: 01926 885533
Leamington Spa Mobile 07929 530049

Warwickshire €V32 5LA Email: caston@fe-group.couk
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Rector:..The Reverend David Wintle
Tel: 024 7630 1283

Beader:...,_._.-.,.._. -Mrs. Rosemary King
: Tel: 01788 573 067
Churchwarden ...Mrs. Jackie Lloyd

 Tel: 024 7630 2836

Pilgrimage weekend
in Walsingham

A group of us will be going to
Walsingham for the weekend 17" —
19" October 2008. The cost is
£95.00 for full board at the Anglican

Giles Church

Shrine from Friday supper until
Sunday lunch. If you would like to
be included, or would like further
details, pleaseget in touch with
Rosemary on 01788 573 067 or
email rbking007 @btinternet.com

Help needed in churchyard please!
Please consider whether you can
give some help in keeping our
award-winning churchyard looking
its best. Contact Bob Beale on
024 7630 1727, Jackie Lloyd, or any
members of the churchyard team,
with your offers of help.

Open church -
Iocked church

The Diocese, backed by
Ecclesiastical Insurers, has been
urging parishes to keep the
churches open for as much time as
possible outside service times.

A locked church is giving a clear
and unfortunate message: “YOU
ARE NOT WELCOME HERE”. Your
PCC, encouraged by this, started
leaving Bubbenhall Church open on
Sundays from after the morning
service until evening.

However, the recent arson attacks
on churches in our area have made
us very reluctantly reverse this
decision, and revert to the policy of
keeping the church locked. We are,
however, going to explore the idea
of asking someone to keep a key, so
that bona-fide visitors can gain
access to our beautiful old church.

Bubbenhall Féte and
Fun Day

The weather was not kind, but the
Church produce stall managed to
raise £178.56. Many thanks to those
who contributed produce, those
who manned the stall, and to those
who supported them by buying the
goods.

DANCING CLASSES

Monday - Bubbenhall Village Hall
451 05 m - Grade 2 Ballet
5642' m - Grade 3 & 4 Ballet

Wednesday - Bubbenhall Village Hall
1.45pm - Pre-school Ballet
2.30pm - Pre-school Ballet

3.45pm - Primary Ballet
4.30pm - Grade 1 Ballet
5.15pm - Junior Tap
6.00pm - Senior Disco
6.45pm - Pre-Associate Ballet Class
7.30pm - Inter Tap
8.30pm - Adult Tap
Classes are also held in
Dunchurch, Wellesboumne, Napton and Long Buckby
For more information please telephone
Mrs Sarah Cooke on 024 76511387
Mrs Sarah Cooke, MIDTA & RAD Teaching Dip.

Q.;S‘(‘dl qu v}

:é%'cf Lfﬁﬁ)@@

pm - Junior Disco

m - Grade 3 & 4 Tap
gm Grade 6 Ballet
30pm - Adult Disco
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Well done yet again and | know we
all appreciate their efforts, it
becomes harder for them each year.

A big thank you also to Sarah
Burrows, who single-handed,
stepped in to synchronise the music
to the performance.

A return to the ring of the Coventry
Corps of drums resulted in a brilliant
20 minutes or so of varied musical
entertainment and then the return of
the Atherstone Band rounded off
the afternoon entertainment in
the ring. Attention then turned
to another regular event, that of

the  Sarah  Cooke  dang
demonstration. We were slightly
organised this year and m
find space for the dancers
What a great performanc
dancers, the hall was
everyone loved it. As us

has become an event not t
missed each year and thanks to
for the usual high standard of- n
ol(e lised perfonnance

Ivy@ aklng place thi

also hasb ome a _gularf




Qs were lit

rted with a
’i Band
WhICh
as the

{ S
A new eveqt thls in{é
Hall, a d}spla)g dang 'n%,
which was oﬁere‘c; us. yx;\fi!] ager
Katie Martin "wh@' s -Michael
Flatley’s leading Iadyf ] erdance

for some time. Thlsg tudeQbu{vt[' be

very popular, W|th;h grouﬁ,? ,,_'-":
everything to thelr ’performance
The costumes were utstanding as
was the dancmggM 1Y) thanks™to
Katie for offering us this and | am
sure we would Ilke‘1 to make this a
regular event if we can

Another set by the brilliant Steel
band got everyone in the party
moaod, despite the evening rain
starting to close in. This did not
deter people from staying around
and having a great time. The
children particularly enjoyed the light
sabres and light sticks, which were
on sale.

The evening was rounded off with
some excellent fireworks let off by
Craig Greenway and Bob Cragg,
thanks guys they were great, very
difficult to control in the pouring rain.
Three refused to work but this did
not detract from the overall effect.

; Thomas Matthews

theme and the winners were g

The top scorer on fh.ei‘daj;_’}:@ﬂ”s" J

Prizes were presented by ex Coventry City player Micky Ginn.

Germany
- Connor Macphee

- Etyhan Brewerton
- Luke Strachan
- Aimee Brookes

Cresswell with three goals.

All in all the day went off really well
and | know everyone enjoyed
themselves.

Thanks to the Bubbenhall Football
team who ran the bar, which was set
up and organised by Duncan Sibley,
assisted by Fiona Patterson in the
afternoon.

Special thanks to all our sponsors:
e Cumberland Meat Packers
e Pinnock Bell (IFA) Ltd
e John Reay Golf, Stoneleigh
e KP Equipe

e  Smiths Nurseries
* Jewson

® Sports Connexion

e Coventry Airport

e Fitness First

e Smiths Concrete

e The Glengary

e Baginton Store & Post Office
e Bartlett Transport
e Ryton Butchers

&/

the hqp fwe recelve from sqi

.{helps to bring _he wliage tﬁ@egﬁgr

2 Bubbenhaﬂ Barrows ensemble
24 Bubbenhall Village Children c/o
‘Margaret Robinson

Bubbenhall Guides

'm Chapple (X-wing fighter)
Graham Hazell (Thunderbird)
Burrows (Dalek)

ley Wi %rcm {_F’rincess Leia)

Results of the Fancy Dress

5-8 years

1# Timothy Dowden {Spaceman)
2 Samuel Border (Yoda)

3¢ Charlotte Duffin (Alien)

Pre-school ; i

1# Tom Chapple {Space ?iraté}

2™ Chloe and Keeley -
(Aliens)

3 Max and Lui Rees (Toy

The Malt Shovel
Peter Thompson
The Three Horseshoes
Ryton Pool Country B
Waste Recycling Group
Ryton Post Office \

| am sure you will all do youi’ ggé i
support the sponsors who mad 4
day possible. -

Finally, the Bubbenhall

people% in the \nit our than

you n'nsse othe;; gvent” w

S
We are contmually&fi}olggnaﬁ"
{p\ soif you feel fik ?ﬁ

Fruit, Flower
and Vegetable Show

Our next event will be the
Bubbenhall Fruit, Flower and
Vegetable Show - 13" September,
2008

Walking around the village and
peeping over hedges and fences,
gardens and allotments seem to be
groaning with produce and potential
entries for the fruit, flower and
vegetable show.

You will receive a copy of your show
schedule during August. If you
cannot wait until then, the
schedule can be downloaded from
http://bubbenhall.net/ or contact

- one of the BVE committee members
who will be able to provide you with

a copy.

The show is fun to enter, and there
is a class suitable for everyone. You
don’t have to be a keen gardener.

For example, one of the classes is a
dish of blackberries, these could be
picked from the hedgerow whilst
taking a stroll, and the mens’ rock
cake section is increasingly popular.
Come along, and enter something
and enjoy a good day meeting
fellow villagers.

The Village Hall will be open for
exhibitors’ entries from 10.00 a.m
until 12.30 p.m. Car Boot sale from
1.30 - 4.30 p.m., and the hall will be
open for viewing of the exhibits at
4,00 p.m. The usual BBQ and
refreshments will be available all
afternoon.

The auction of produce will take
place at the Malt Shovel Pub
starting at 7.00 p.m. Proceeds of
the day will be used to support
activities and projects within the
village and also Myton Hospice.

Looking forward to seeing you on
the 13" September.

Don Thomas
Bubbenhall Village Events

i along with your vahd

- ticket at your chosen venue.

 Vouchers are available

~ online and from the 2 FOR 1
leaflet available at all of our
staffed stations.

To celebrate this, we're offering you a
family off peak rall ticket for use on any
off peak Chiltern Railways services.

All you need to do is answer this
simple question:
What is the Chiltern Railways
website URL ?

Please send your answers to:

Gill Prudhoe at 3, Orchard Way, Bubbenhall, Coventry, CV8 3JQ
All correct entries will be put into a draw on Saturday 13" September
2008. To be drawn at the annual Fruit, Flower and Vegetable Show.
Deadline for entries is the 1°'September 2008.

Chiltern Railways

make the

€d

and be your own boss

Business
LinK

L

I .
Our start-up support is

everything you need

to get your new business off the ground!

is it time you turned that great business idea into reality? Then

get all the suppoﬂ you need from Business Link. Our expert
you and there are valuable workshops

too, as we%l as up to- ate information to sure you get

every detail right — and it's all availsble free of charge.

Why not call up for your free start-up pack - packed full of

essential information to get you mwing?n the r?ghl direction.,

Contactus

tel: 02451131234
web: www.businesstinkwm.co.uk

@ Bushness Link 203




